BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MADISON COUNTY, MISSISSIPPI

Department of Engineering 3137 South Liberty Street, Canton, MS 39046
Dan Gaillet, P.E., County Engineer Office (601) 790-2525 FAX (601) 859-3430

MEMORANDUM

April 30, 2019

To:  Sheila Jones, Supervisor, District 1
Trey Baxter, Supervisor, District 11
Gerald Steen, Supervisor, District 111
David Bishop, Supervisor, District IV
Paul Griffin, Supervisor, District V

From: Dan Gaillet, P.E.
County Engineer

Re:  Republic Services Driveway

The Engineering Department is recommending Board approve the request from Republic Services to
construct an entrance off of Rouser Road.

SHEILA JONES TREY BAXTER GERALD STEEN DAVID BISHOP PAUL GRIFFIN
District One District Two District Three District Four District Five
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March 1, 2019 EMBIL PTTALLEYD

Mr. Dan Gaillet, P.E.

County Engineer & Road Manager
Madison County

3137 South Liberty Street
Canton, MS 39046

RE:  Rouser Road Crossing
Madison County, MS

Dear Mr. Gaillet:

Thank you for recently meeting with the Little Dixie Landfill personnel to discuss a
secondary crossing of Rouser Road near the intersection of North County Line Road.
Rouser Road currently separates the Little Dixie Landfill from its soil borrow operation
along the western-most 3000 feet of the road.

As discussed that day, Little Dixie Landfill is requesting permission to install a second
crossing that will allow heavy equipment to traverse between the landfill and soil borrow
pit. The approximate location of this crossing is shown on the attached Figure 1. The
proposed crossing will require:
e Removal of trees and other barriers, including barriers that would limit the line of
sight for oncoming traffic,
e Installation of locking gates to prevent unauthorized access to the landfill and/or
borrow pit,
o Installation of signage to warn of a truck crossing and to remind our employees to
stop before crossing Rouser Road.
e Stabilized entrances with proper stormwater conveyances, and
o Twenty foot-wide stabilized section of Rouser Road to accommodate the heavier
construction vehicles. This stabilized section will not be restrictive to common
traffic.

We appreciate your consideration of this request and hope that you find this request

acceptable. Please feel free to give me a call if you have any questions or if you need any
additional information.

2910 North Palafox Street Pensacola, FL 32501

O: 850.437.7846 mguy@republicservices.com _




Mr. Dan Gaillet, P.E.

Sincerely,

BF WASTE SYSTEMS OF MISSISSIPPI, LLC

Michael Guy
Environmental Manager

cc: Mr. Shayne Haseloff

Attachment

March 1, 2019
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FIGURE 1

PROPOSED ROUSER ROAD CROSSING
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From: Scott Weeks

Sent: Tuesday, March 12, 2019 8:02 AM

To: Timothy Bryan

Ce: Dan Gaillet

Subject: RE: Message from "RNP002673C0F428B"
None at all

From: Timothy Bryan <Timothy.Bryan@madison-co.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 12, 2019 7:58 AM

To: Scott Weeks <Scott.Weeks@madison-co.com>

Cc: Dan Gaillet <Dan.Gaillet@madison-co.com>

Subject: FW: Message from "RNP002673C0OF42B"

Scott,

You got any issue from your side on them adding a new gate? We are ok with it but before giving approval wanted your
blessing.

Thanks,

Tim

From: scannerSW@madison-co.com <scannerSW@madison-co.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 12, 2019 7:57 AM

To: Timothy Bryan <Timothy.Bryan@madison-co.com>

Subject: Message from "RNP002673COF42B"

This E-mail was sent from "RNP002673COF42B" {MP C3004}.

Scan Date: 03.12.2018 08:57:13 (~0400)
Queries t0; scannerSW®@madison-co.com



